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Dear parents, carers staff,  
 
Two piles of building materials were dumped near the Vincentia High School bus bay on 
Wednesday 6 November 2024.   
 
The rubble, which was treated as asbestos-containing as a precaution, was covered in plastic 
and a small area was temporarily fenced off.  
 
Testing by an independent hygienist subsequently confirmed the materials do not contain 
asbestos.  
 
The rubble was cleared on Thursday 7 November and the fencing has been removed.   
 
The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  

 

 

 


